
A GROUP OF GEORGIAN PILGRIMS
VISITS THE PATRIARCHATE
On Saturday morning, 24 April/ 7 May 2022, a group of two
hundred Georgian pilgrims led by Mr Lasa-George Zvania and
accompanied by the Ambassador of Georgia in Israel visited the
Patriarchate.

The group was received by H.H.B. our Father and Patriarch of
Jerusalem Theophilos and Hagiotaphite Fathers and spoke to
them about the mission of the Church of Jerusalem and its
relation with the Patriarchate of Georgia and other Churches.

On this visit these pious pilgrims offered His Beatitude an
icon and addressed Him as written below:

“We glorify the distinguished Georgian Holy Fathers Prochoro,
Luke and Nickolao the Holy Martyr. We beseech God for the
protection of His Beatitude the Patriarch of the Holy City of
Jerusalem  and  All  Palestine  Theophilos  III,  all  the
Brotherhood of the Holy Sepulchre, our father His Beatitude
Catholic-Patriarch of all Georgia Elias II. May He protect our
people from any irreverence and guide all to the path of
truth.

We  offer  this  icon  of  the  three  Georgian  Fathers  from
Jerusalem in love and offer it for the protection of His
Beatitude the Patriarch of Jerusalem Theophilos III.

The commemoration of the Holy Fathers is on 25 (12) February.”

His Beatitude gave them souvenirs/blessings from Jerusalem.

Asking  for  His  Beatitude’s  blessings,  the  group  left  to
venerate the Holy Sepulchre.
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